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Potentates Message 

 
Dear Nobles and Ladies, 
 
Summer is here and your Divan is busier than ever. The Texas Shrine Association 
will be held in Tyler this year, June 12 - 14, and by the time you get your 
Scribblings we will be there representing Suez. Past Potentate Sheldon Claborn 
& Ryan Ragland will be playing in the Golf Tournament and Suez Provost Guard 
Unit will compete in the shooting events. I can  
not wait to see the trophies they will bring back to Suez.  
  
In July the Divan and Past Potentates will be heading off to Atlanta Georgia for 
Imperial Session. We will see what changes and updates Shriners International 
has for the Temples.   

 
Suez Temple will be Dark in July (NO Stated Meeting).  We will be getting the Temple ready for the Gun and Knife 
Show on August 23 - 24. We will need volunteers to help make the Gun and Knife Show a success. If you would like 
to help, please let High Priest & Prophet Carl Shanks know. We still have raffle tickets for our 5-gun giveaway and 
side of beef with freezer available. If you need some raffle tickets, or would like to sell some, please contact Suez 
front office or let any DIVAN member know.  
 
We will have a workday in July after the Imperial Session (TBD) to do some more remodeling on the Temple. If 
you’re interested in helping, please let us know. Everyone can do something. Come out and support your Temple 
by volunteering. 
 
Mark your calendar for our Shriners Night Out on September 20th at The Blue Agave Cattle Co. in Blackwell, TX. I am 
also planning a Ceremonial in October (more details to come) and don’t forget our annual Fez-Tival of trees will be 
November 22 - 29.  
 
The year is going Fast, so I hope everyone will have 
 a great summer. 
 
Yours in the Faith, 

Josh Scott 

Potentate 
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Assistant Rabban 

 

Good day Nobles and Ladies, 

What a great time it is to be a Suez Shriner!  With the new hospital clinic in San 

Angelo partnering with Shannon Medical Center and getting out in the 

community to show who we are and what we do for children all around the world. 

The community has been a big supporter of these endeavors.  

The Motörhead car club recently had their car show at The Filling Station in 

Rowena TX. It is nice to see the turnout and big support we as Shriners have in 

these small towns. Last year car show had 30 - 40 entries and this year they had 

over 90 cars show up. Part of the money they raised was donated to our Suez Patient Transportation Fund. It was an 

awesome time had by all.  

As the year continues, we have several fundraisers ahead. Please come out and support and help. We greatly appreciate all 

our Nobility and their Ladies. It takes everyone to keep us going as a Temple.   

If you haven’t had a chance to attend a TSA Ceremonial or even Imperial Session, I encourage you to attend. This year 

the Imperial Session will be in Atlanta, Georgia. It is a fun and interesting time seeing Shrines from all over the world. 

I would like to say Thank You to Illustrious Sir Josh Scott, Divan and the Suez Nobles that help keep us pushing forward 

for the future of our Temple and the Children’s Hospitals.   

Yours in the Faith,   

Edward Garcia  

Assistant Rabban  
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Trot for LOVE 

   Shriners Children’s Texas will host our inaugural fundraiser walk, Trot for Love, taking place on November 15th. The 

one-mile walk will begin at the hospital, pass through the historic East End of Galveston, and conclude back at the 

hospital. Afterward, we will host a carnival in the open space and parking lots behind the hospital, featuring fun activities 

for kids, including face painting, balloon animals, games, and more. The primary goals of this event is to raise awareness 

of our services in the community, build corporate support, and generate funds for the hospital. 

   We would love Suez Shrine Temple to participate! You can register online to form a team to compete in the Temple 

Trot Challenge and to see which temple can raise the most funds: www.trotforlove.org .  

   Sponsorship opportunities are also available! For more information, Please contact the Office of Philanthropy at 409-

770-6853. Thank you 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

http://www.trotforlove.org/
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Ziphron Temple NO 100 Daughters of the Nile  
Greetings!  As we begin our new year, Ziphron Temple No. 100 is off to a fast start.  We made strong progress toward our 2025 E-F-G goals. 
 
E is for ENJOY! 
▪ Pr. Terri Tedford, with the help of PQ Denise Wilkinson, hosted a Paint 

and Sip Party on Saturday, May 17th.  It was our first fundraiser and 
social activity of the year.  Fifteen of us enjoyed a fast-paced day of 
painting giraffes, which were all incredibly cute - likely due to all the 
sipping.  (Photo at right – all wish to remain anonymous to protect the 
guilty.) 
 

▪ JPQ Nancy Harris and I continue to attend and enjoy the third-
Monday-of-the-month dinners with the Suez Nobles and families.  Pr. 
Fran Grogan joined us for the May dinner.  We enjoyed spending time 
with everyone.  X 
x 

▪ Eleven of our Ziphron members are packing our bags to go to Supreme 2025 in Las Vegas, Nevada, which will be held June 13 – 19.  We 
look forward to enjoying each other’s company and seeing our friends from other temples. 
x 

▪ We have scheduled our annual Ziphron Queen’s Tea on Saturday, August 9th, at the San Angelo Country Club, where we will 
recognized and celebrate our 2025 Supreme Appointments.  I invite the Suez Ladies and the wives of Lodge No. 570, to attend as well.  
Stay tuned for a formal invitation and more information. 

 
F is for FISCAL RESPONSIBILITY. 
▪ At the May meeting, our temple budget was presented and accepted.  We now have a roadmap that clearly outlines a path for us to 

meet our financial and charitable commitments. 
x 

▪ The Ways and Means and the Charitable Giving committees presented our fundraisers for the year.  We voted to host a May 17th Paint 
and Sip Party, sell See’s Candies through December 31, 2025, raffle a gun during third quarter, and host our annual Game Day in 
February 2026.  
x 

▪ On May 6th, we participated in San Angelo Gives! for the first time.  We are now awaiting the final accounting from the San Angelo Area 
Foundation to see how much we raised. 

 
G is for GROW. 
▪ We initiated five new members into Ziphron Temple No. 100 in April and May.  Welcome to new Princesses Tina and Michele from San 

Angelo to Penny from Abilene, and to Gianna and Erin from San Antonio. 
 

▪ At the May Suez Dinner, we grew our relationships within the Masonic family by having dinner with members of Masonic Lodge No. 570, 
which will rapidly be joining us in the Suez facility.  Prior to dinner, I met with Worshipful Master Joseph Varga, and we discussed how 
best to “live together in harmony” in our joint room.  I am pleased that we have a good plan which kicks off in early June.   

 
▪ JPQ Nancy Harris, Pr. Fran Grogan, and I attended the May 22nd San Angelo Shriners Children’s Clinic at Shannon Hospital South.  We 

presented each of the 12 patients with a hand-sewn canvas tote full of goodies.  The bags were sewn by our Faith Sewing Circle, who 
also provided the goodies.  As an interesting data point, more than half of the May 22nd patients and parents did not know who Shriners 
were; none of them were aware of Daughters of the Nile.  I am confident that our presence and interaction grew awareness of our 
organizations and our shared mission.   

 
Again, I am honored to lead Ziphron Temple this year.  I look forward to working with the 
Suez Nobles and the Masons of Lodge No. 570 for the health and betterment of our 
Masonic family. 
 
Queen, 
Suzanne Gates 

 

 

Supporting the San Angelo May 22nd Clinic. 
(L to R) Past Potentate Sheldon Clayborn, 
Queen Suzanne Gates, Noble Bob Rogers, 
JPQ Nancy Harris, Past Potentate Gaylin 
Kinsey. 
 



 



 


